NORTHAMPTON COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION
SUMMARY OF FORMAL ACTIONS TAKEN AT 

Monday, September 14, 2020, REGULAR MEETING

This document summarizes formal actions taken on substantive matters at the regular meeting of the Northampton County Board of Education on September 14, 2020.  This document is provided for the convenience of the public and does not constitute the official minutes of the meeting.  For details such as the precise substance of main motions, any subsidiary motions, the names of members who made and seconded motions, staff presentations and public comments, and the times the meeting was called to order, recessed, reconvened, and/or adjourned, please consult the official minutes of this meeting, which are maintained as audio or video recordings and available for public inspection in the office of the Superintendent and on the Board of Education website.                 

 

Members Present:  Rhonda Taylor, Chair; Dr. Marjorie Edwards, Vice Chair; Lucy Edwards, 

Josephine Dunn, Barbara Stephenson, Theresa Scott, Tony Burnette, Dr. Pamela Chamblee, ex officio
Others Present:  Administration and interested parties

The Board convened the Board Meeting at 3:14 p.m.

ACTIONS TAKEN:

Closed Session.  Ms. Stephenson made a motion, Seconded by Ms. Scott to go into closed 

session at approximately 3:16 p.m. pursuant to G.S. 143-318.11 (a)(1), (a)(3), and (a)(6) to 

prevent the disclosure of confidential personnel files under G.S. 115C-321, to consider matters 

relating to initial employment of an individual employee, to prevent the disclosure of confidential student records under G.S. 115C-402, and to consult with the Board’s attorney in order to preserve 

the attorney-client privilege.  The motion passed by a 7-0 vote.  

The Board reconvened the meeting at 6:15 p.m.

Approval of the Meeting Agenda.  Ms. Dunn made a motion to amend the agenda, Seconded by Dr. M. Edwards to add the property disposal located at Central Elementary School.  The motion passed by a 7-0 vote.  Ms. L. Edwards made a motion, Seconded by Ms. Scott to approve the agenda as amended.  The motion passed by a 7-0 vote. 

Chair Taylor stated that before we go any further she would like to let everyone know that one of our Board Members, Ms. Theresa Scott, lost her father, Mr. John E. Cade, Jr., and asked if we could have a moment of silence.  Chair Taylor informed Ms. Scott that our prayers are with you and she presented Ms. Scott with a potted plant on behalf of the Northampton County Board of Education to let her know that we are thinking about her.

Good News Award

Recognition for the Completion of Doctoral Program of Study and Other Recognition.  

Dr. Chamblee informed the Board and audience that this presentation is unusual for her, because she is usually the one sitting back and he is the one presenting, but this epitomizes what we are all about, which is continuing education and making sure that we serve as roll models, and his title was so long that I had to right it down.  Tonight it gives me great pleasure to recognize Dr. Kelvin M. Edwards, Sr. His dissertation topic was:  Elementary Teacher’s Perception of Educational Technology:  An Investigation In An Elementary School In Rural Southeastern United States.  I know Dr. Edwards was wondering why I asked him about his topic, but nonetheless I had to keep asking him, because I had to write it down.  Dr. Chamblee asked Dr. Edwards would please come forward and she stated that I wish to present this plaque to you on behalf of the Northampton County Board of Education and say this is a job well-done.  Dr. Chamblee further stated that we know this is not an undertaking over night and it takes some time to conduct that investigation and pull that paper together.  We want to say thank you for your perseverance for helping to light the way, lead the way, and show people that no matter how many years it has been we are still about education.  Tonight, the Board of Education salutes you for a job well-done.  Dr. Chamblee read Dr. Edwards’ plaque as follows:

“Presented to Dr. Kelvin M. Edwards, Sr. 

Congratulations on completing your Doctoral Program of Study

Presented this 14th day of September 2020 

by the Northampton County Board of Education, Jackson, NC.”

The Board applauded Dr. Edwards for his recent accomplishment.

Dr. Chamblee informed the Board that at this time it is unusual to do this once, but to do this twice within months of one another.  I hope that Dr. Draper is still in the building.  

Dr. Chamblee further stated that just like Dr. Edwards, Dr. Amy Lamm Draper persevered to the end.  Her dissertation topic was:  Career and Technical Education Influence On College and Career Readiness.  Dr. Chamblee read Dr. Draper’s plaque as follows: 

“Presented to Dr. Amy Lamm Draper 

Congratulations on completing your Doctoral Program of Study

Presented this 14th day of September 2020 

by the Northampton County Board of Education, Jackson, NC.”

Dr. Chamblee further stated that Dr. Draper we want to say thank you for a job well-done.  We appreciate you continuing your education and now you have gone as high as you can go and I don’t know what is next, but we look forward to great things and we know our kids will benefit, because you have now advanced even in your professional role. We thank you so much on behalf of the Northampton County Board of Education.  The Board applauded Dr. Draper for her recent accomplishment.

Dr. Chamblee announced to the Board Members that it gives her great pleasure once again, although this is not job related, but they say give people their flowers while they can still smell and see them.  Once again I wish to acknowledge and recognize Dr. Marjorie Edwards who received her Honorary Doctorate in Ministry.  We want to say a job well-done to you 

Dr. Marjorie Edwards.  We appreciate you and the fact that they saw fit to bestow that honor upon you speaks volume and we want to you to know that on behalf of your colleagues that we are very, very proud of you and continue the work and serve and we know that you are a servant leader to do those great things you are doing in the community.  Dr. Chamblee presented a silk fall arrangement to Dr. Marjorie Edwards to say thank you very much on behalf of the Board of Education.  Dr. Chamblee stated that she just happened to look on Facebook and saw Dr. Edwards standing up there with those 3 bars on her sleeves and I was so very, very proud of her.

Dr. M. Edwards shared that one reason why she didn’t let people know was because we were supposed to do it in May and after that with everything going on we could not do it in May.  Therefore, she had to get everybody in line, because we had about 90 or more people that had to get their degrees that day, PhD’s and all so it was a lot going on.  She had to get to us when she could get everything together.  I wish to thank the Board so much! 

Chair Taylor informed the Board and audience that we are now down to New Personnel.  

Dr. Kelvin Edwards do we have any New Personnel on line this evening?

Dr. K. Edwards responded that we don’t have any new personnel at this time.

Public Comments.

No one signed up for Public Comments.

Superintendent’s Information

Superintendent’s Updates

Dr. Chamblee informed the Board and audience of the following updates:

· I wish to let you know what is going on with virtual learning.  We are doing much better than we were at the very beginning.  We have teachers who are now on target with lessons.  They have received their K-2 Sea Saw Training, 3-12 Google Classroom Training, and we continue to provide that support.  We have a lot of beginning teachers and we want to make sure that they don’t get overwhelmed that we constantly provide what they need to help them get better.

· We have even gotten better with parents and we are addressing those who are saying that they need Internet access, those who are having connectivity issues, and we have fielded some responses through our office and certainly to Mr. Tyler and we appreciate him having that number where parents can call and receive that support that they need.

· We have been reaching out to those students who have missed days by utilizing our social workers.  Students who have not been signing on consistently.  We have some reports of students and other siblings in the house and they are playing with their siblings while they are online.  Therefore, even virtually you can still have some behavior issues.  We know that it is difficult for some to learn this way, but we are doing the best that we can do under the circumstances.  

· I want to announce that Mr. Tyler has been working with the Housing Authority to provide 3 Internet Bus Cradle Hubs for Gaston, Woodland, and Garysburg.  We have recently received 110 additional hotspots:  50 hotspots from Verizon; 50 hotspots from US Celluar; and 10 hotspots from AT&T.  We have found out that some of the hotspots don’t work in all of the areas; therefore, we are trying different carriers to see such as, maybe AT&T will 

work in the Severn or Seaboard areas or wherever we need it.

· The North Carolina Business Committee for Education awarded us $7,200.00 of a $30,000.00 grant that was split with 3 other counties and we are pleased to be able to put that additional $7,200.00 towards more devices.

· The final amount from the “Class of 1995” Northampton County High School-West, we received $8,750.00 from the efforts of that class and other classes who joined in with the “Class of 1995”.  We are so thankful to them and we did send them a letter letting them know how much we appreciated their efforts.  They did request that this money be used towards devices and service plans for our students and families.

· We received from Governor Cooper emergency education funds and if you see GEEF somewhere, those are the funds that PRC-169 and PRC-170 in the amount of $72,993.00 and those funds are for mental health support and for computer equipment.  Therefore, right now we feel like we are in a good place with devices.  Am I right Mr. Tyler?  We will continue to work on those connectivity issues.

Mr. Tyler responded that is correct.

· The School Resource Officer grant was a competitive grant and Mr. Mark Long was the author of that grant and we certainly want to thank him.  We received $999,099.99 for our School Resource Officers and we are so appreciative of that.  With one penny more we would have had $100,000.00, but we are grateful for what we have and we certainly want to thank the State for making that grant available to us.

· In our Virtual Academy we have 35 active K-12 students.  In addition to that we are trying to get students to drop back in school.  That means, those students who have dropped out

and we are trying to do our best to get them back.  Thus far, we have successfully recruited 

2 of those students back and our goal is to always give students a better chance at life.  Sometimes we don’t always make the best decisions the first time and it takes life sometimes to realize it.  I believe it was Mr. Burnette who said earlier about giving another chance or giving people another chance and that is the same for our students.  We are going to try to recruit as many back as we possibly can.  

· I do have some concerns about our enrollment.  We have 1,420 students right now.  We will have to do some more recruiting and talking with our parents, especially on the western end of the County.  I do have some concerns in this area and whenever this virus ends we have to assure that we are providing customer service to the point that it seems that some people may feel that in the past and maybe because of our standing at 115 that we are not, for the past several years, providing the education that they want to see.  We have 40 students who were in our Pre-K program at Gaston Elementary who are no longer with us and from my understanding from the records’ request that they have gone to KIPP.  Also, from Central Elementary 19 of those students, which I had put the principals on it to contact the parents so let’s see what is happening, because we are on a quest to provide and let everybody know that we are providing the best possible education and we are very competitive with the quality of education that we are providing with our academics.  We are recruiting and we are hiring the best and this is an ongoing process.  You can see from earlier that the process is give and take and we are seeking the best and brightest team players, but we want them to possess academic readiness and to at least be open to training.  We use our uniform template and we train our teachers using research-training practices with the best research that we can find.

· I am also grateful that we have our yellow school buses back on the road.  We are grateful for the assistance of Rep. Michael Wray who reached out and assisted us.  Also, from the written correspondence that was afforded us by Ms. Josephine Dunn we thank you for that as well.  I am grateful, because we are able to feed our students and to some that may not sound like much, but to some that is a lot.  I am grateful that we are back in that position to deliver hot meals to our students and instructional packets for those who are still having connectivity issues and for those parents who just want to request it.  Therefore, we will be serving on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday.  What will happen on Tuesday is that we will send out the meal preparation for Wednesday on Tuesday and that will end up being a cold meal.   

· As you all know, we are still disinfecting and sanitizing our building on every Wednesday.  We have 415 confirmed active Coronavirus cases, 363 recovered, 17 deaths, and 35 that are still active in our district.  Those students are not in the building, but we do have a student who we know tested positive in one of our high schools.  We have the following report:

1 student tested positive in one of our high schools; 1 person tested positive in one of our elementary schools; 1 one of our administrators who is on quarantine as of today; 1 district director who is also on quarantine; 1 district principals is on quarantine; and 1 teacher at the middle school was sent home today to be quarantined and she received a call while she was at work.  We are following the same procedures that we have followed with the previous two schools.  We do give staff members the option to quarantine or self-isolating.  We always have the option of going to the Health Department to get tested and we sanitize and disinfect the buildings.  I will be sending two directors to take the place of one of our principals who will be out.  Therefore, we will cover that building with administration.  We had a staff member in this building who just returned today and the test did turn out negative.  You all know as well as I know that you can be A-systematic.  I have to tell you that I have been coming everyday, but I am trying to take every precaution that I possibly can.  We did buy hand sanitizers for everyone, we keep out mask on when we leave our office, everyone is instructed to keep their mask on when moving around the building.  Teachers are asked to be in their own classrooms and not socializing with anyone.  So we are trying our best to make sure that we don’t spread the virus.  We have been in tough with the Health Department and it has been the consensus that they are still concerned about the community spread.  

· For an update for you all this is six-weeks and I will ask you all to consider to keep us on Plan C right now.  I am concerned because winter is coming and we are getting ready to embark on our flu season and cold season.  My understanding and just listening to what is happening on the news the flu in combination with COVID is not good.  Therefore, the current recommendation is to remain on Plan C until we experience less community spread and we are staying in contact with the Health Department to stay abreast of that.

· On Thursday, September 17th we will have an Early Release day and teachers and principals will be engaged in professional development.  They will be training on data, using the Exact Path, which is one of the resources that we use to help determine where students are scoring where they are academically.  We will also have science professional development on that day.

· I am developing long and short-range plans for the school system that includes the reopening of Northampton-East.  The western end of the county will not be disturbed by the opening of East, because what we are trying to do is to establish a Career Pathway, a Magnet School, and possibly the Early College students being there.  I hope that in days to come I will be calling a meeting at Conway Middle School to a talk with parents in the community about this opportunity.  

· I want to thank the Board Members for giving me all of the support that you have given to the schools and to the district as a whole as we continue to navigate through these trying times.  We do need positive thinking people as we try to work through this pandemic.

· In closing, I would ask the Board if you all would consider looking at some dates and some times and maybe a location for a Retreat.  I think it is timely that we spend a little more time together so that we can talk about some of these plans and move forward in Northampton County.  Dr. Chamblee informed the Board that on September 30th & October 1st she is not available and will be at the Next Generation of Superintendents’ Cohort Group.  Also, she is not available on September 22-23rd. 

Mr. Burnette asked Dr. Chamblee if she could explain what a Magnet School is to the public?

Dr. Chamblee responded that a magnet is a school that offers some type of specialized program or specialized offering.  In this case, we want our specialized offering to lead our students to careers.  Therefore, we will offer a variety of pathways whether it is, and I am just using this as an example, when we hold focus groups that will give providers more guidance as to student interest.  For an example, we could have a pathway to truck driving school, barber school, a pathway to nursing if the interest is there, the medical field, welding.  Therefore, to have a Magnet School that offer pathways that leads to a career I think in this area would be wonderful.

Mr. Burnette informed Dr. Chamblee that he is glad that she brought that up, because I can see the need for that as I go about here in Northampton County.  In speaking with a lot of people we do have kids who don’t plan to further their education; however we do need to be able to offer those kids some type of program or certificate so when these companies are hiring our students are coming out job ready.  One major complaint for businesses in our area was that we have a lot of kids coming out and they were not job ready.  I really feel that this Magnet School that you speak of would help prepare our kids for the future.  Now, we are offering the Early College and that is magnificent where our young people can come out ahead of the game with that Associates Degree ready to hit the ground running.  The thing that worries me is that our kids that are coming out who does not have that degree where they are marketable to these different companies.  I thank you for thinking outside of the box and putting that out to this Board so that we can have those options on the table.

Ms. Dunn asked that in our conversation are we including some of the companies to see what their areas of needs are?

Dr. Chamblee thanked Ms. Dunn for bringing that up and we will do that absolutely and that is critical.  We really want to start with our major companies and organizations in the area to get that conversation going.  I am going to invite them to the table, because we need to know what type of skills they are specifically looking for, especially if they are hard to fill positions.  We shouldn’t have to go down to Florida to try to recruit people if we were turning out that product here.  Just imagine, we said that our motto is “Changing the Lives of Children”, but not only does that have propensity to change the life of a child, it has the propensity to change the life of families.  Yes Ms. Dunn, I am glad you mentioned that, because we do want our managers, supervisors, organizations, leaders to come to the table to specifically and what that would do would help us begin our conversation with the community colleges so that we can devise those pathways to exactly what they need to take as a freshman, sophomore, or a junior.  Once they complete that pathway they know that in one hand they would have a diploma and the other hand they would have certification and we are looking for that.

Chair Taylor asked Dr. Chamblee to we still have Workkeys?

Dr. Chamblee responded yes we do.

Chair Taylor stated that for those who are not familiar with Workkeys, it is a certificate that you get after you take the test and it tells you whether you are gold, silver or bronze so when you go out to the workforce that is something that you can show the company that you are applying to lets them know that this is where you are gold, silver, or bronze.  That sort of helps them determine your experience or what level of experience that you have.

Mr. Burnette further stated that he is thankful that he had the opportunity to go out to the Old East High School about two weeks ago and what I saw out there it really blue my mind, because I didn’t expect to find that school in better shape that I found it in.  I looked really good and I had the opportunity to go into some of the different shops and I saw some of the cars still out there.  They were the electric cars and I wanted to bring everybody’s attention back to Northampton County that they were at the tip of the spear when it came to electric cars in the nation.  So for our citizens that are out there watching this I want you to know that we are committed to getting our district back to where it was and that it is going to take a little bit of time, but with all of us helping we can get there.  I just had to put that out there, because it is heavy on my heart that our people know and they understand that we are working hard and we will continue to strive hard to make sure that we get back to where we were before and offer every opportunity for our young people and for our scholars that every other district has.

Ms. Dunn asked Dr. Chamblee that when you said the School Resource Officers’ grant was received and you gave us the amount, do we have School Resource Officers on the campuses now?

Dr. Chamblee informed Ms. Dunn that she is working with the Sheriff’s Department and when there are not any students there and if he needs them on the road we are working together to make sure that happens, but when we have an event he is notified in advance so he will know when we need them back.

Chair Taylor thanked Dr. Chamblee for her report.  It has been a big help for us and it was a lot of information.

Board Responsibilities and Scope of Work

Ms. L. Edwards shared that just as she has said before, I am committed to doing what I need to do in Northampton County to make it a better place for our students to achieve.  During this pandemic, I have talked with students and parents and the majority of our students are on top of it.  To my surprise, many of the students that I have talked to really enjoy working online so that says a lot about the parents, because you have given them the support that they need and we have students in Northampton County who are committed.  I am committed to doing all that I can, I am committed to offering the support that is needed, and I am also committed to helping a student who needs help if I can.  No I don’t know Chemistry and I don’t know the upper Math, but I can offer the encouragement and lead them to where they need to go to get help.  There are people in our community who are committed to helping our students.  So we want to just thank 

Dr. Chamblee, her staff, and the School Board for being committed to doing what we need to do.  I would also like to say that our School Board continues to learn.  We have not been able to meet face to face in the different conferences, but because we can’t do that we did not forego participating in those conferences.  We are still learning and we have some conferences coming up that we have registered for, we are going to keep up with the policies, and keep up with the trends and changes in education so that we can do the very best that we can and share what we need to share with our parents, students, as well as with our district.  Thank you very much.

Mr. Burnette stated that he is sharing with the people of Northampton County who are viewing this meeting that I am committed as ever, that I am steadfast, and to help in anyway that I can to make sure that our young people and young scholars get ahead in this world.  There is not a day that goes by that I am not thinking about someway, some shape, some form, or some fashion on how to help our people here in Northampton County; I always have been and I always will be.  I know we just talked about it, but I want to emphasize this again, because it is close to my heart that we have the Old Northampton East out there that is just sitting there waiting for an opportunity and I am hoping that this Board gives that facility an opportunity.  Right now we have too many wasted opportunities in our communities just falling to the ground and we cannot let this happen.  We have so many alumni who graduated from Northampton County-East who are still right here in the county and I am asking you to join with us on this journey for change in our community.  Don’t let that school go to waste, but put it back to use in helping our young people be able to rise and soar to heights that we know they can do that.  I know that by working in corporate America that they are looking at our young people coming out without that college degree and they are looking to see if they are work ready.  

Dr. Chamblee just spoke about a Magnet School and I know that can happen right here in Northampton County, but it is going to take all of us.  I know when I went out to that school several months ago and grass had grown up around it.  Usually, when you get grass growing up around something it is just like the theory of broken windows, because if you have something in your community that grass and everything has taken place and falling apart it makes the community look bad.  I submit to you in Northampton that our people are working on that and getting that school back to where it needs to be.  I am hoping and praying that you all will jump on board with us and pray that the Board will make that change to make that happen.  God bless you and thank you so much.

Ms. Scott stated that I am committed to being there for our students to make sure they have what they need and they are career ready.  I did reflect back on what Mr. Burnette mentioned about the Old Northampton County-East to have the students there as a Magnet School if possible and going out to the community, hearing what they have to say and partnering with the businesses so that our children can compete locally and globally.  Also, as Dr. Chamblee said it is not just changing the lives of children, but changing the lives of families in hopes of bringing our children back from Halifax Community College, because it was also mentioned that we are taking care of one population, while we are missing out on another.  Those are the things that I vowed to be a good steward over the money here in Northampton County and I intend to do just that.  I don’t know it all and I tell people that I am being reachable so that I can be teachable.  So I am thankful and grateful for what they have shared.  I am just in the learning process, but I am here, I am open, and I am committed to ensure that our children are equipped with what they need to be successful with upon graduation and increasing our graduation rate so that they can be equipped to do what they need to do; whether it is career ready or go to an institution of higher learning and not take that from them as Ms. Dunn stated in one of our previous meeting.  That young man was not ready and we need to look and see that we owe that to all of our children.  So I am committed for our children, our families, and our community I am committed.

Ms. Stephenson stated that she just wanted to thank everyone for the extra mile to make sure that our scholars get what they need during this pandemic.  I want to give a special thanks to the “Class of 1995” for the contributions they have given and all of us should be held accountable for moving our scholars in this district forward and as I stated in the last Board Meeting, if each one would reach back and pull one up I think that is the direction that we need to go.  I would like to thank the Board and the Superintendent, the Central Office Staff, the principals, the administration, and everybody for standing up and let’s do what is right for our scholars here in Northampton County.  Thank you and have a great evening.

Ms. Dunn shared that she would reiterate what the other Board Members have said and I am elated today, because I think that we presently we are helping to meet the needs of our students.  I say thank you to Dr. Chamblee and her staff for going after that funding so that the yellow school buses could get back on the road and this will help us with the food and instructional packets out to the students.  I am just elated with that and I am further elated that I think that we are on the right road so that when we not only have the Early College students graduating with advanced certifications, but we can have our career technology also graduating and ready to work and I think that is where we are meeting the needs of our students.  That is all we are about here as a Board to make sure that we take care of our students.  I commend the Board, Central Office Staff for having that same mindset and as long as we are in this together and we have that same mindset I think we are going to be successful and go places.  So thank you Board, thank you parents, friends of the Board, and friends of the community.  Thank you for all that you do for our students and our staff in Northampton County.  

Dr. M. Edwards stated good evening to everyone out there.  I want to say ditto to everything that has been said, because we are a Board that is committed to make sure things get done and we are working hand in hand with our Superintendent and staff.  Again, congratulations to Dr. Kelvin Edwards who has worked so hard and whatever you ask him for he steps out and try to get it for the Board.  Dr. Chamblee works day and night and we are just appreciative.  Parents and family members we want you to know that we are committed to stand together to do what we can to be sure that your child, your baby gets what they need.  We can’t do everything all at once, but whenever you have a problem, reach out to the staff starting with the Superintendent or the principal or whomever you can get to first.  We want to be sure that you get your answers and the support that you need.  We are in a new world right now and we don’t know how long, but as long as we are here we want to stay positive and work together virtually or in person or whatever we have to do, but it is all about Northampton County moving up.  We want to move up and we have the right people in place.  One of Dr. Chamblee’s favorite words is “putting people in their strengths”.  If we are in our strengths, Dr. Chamblee is in her strength, our principals and teachers are in their strengths, then we are going to be sure that our scholars get everything that they need.  I want to thank 

Mr. Tyler for working so hard with all of these virtual meetings, getting us on Zoom, getting us all of this equipment, and running out and getting equipment and hotspots, because that is important that our babies get hotspots so that they can learn.  Now that our yellow buses are back on the road and those who have not gotten those instructional packages let the principals know, or Dr. Edwards, or Dr. Chamblee so that you can get them.  We want to be sure you get the information so that you can be well informed.  If you don’t have the information you cannot be informed.  That is why we have such smart people and people who don’t mind stepping out to get what you need.  So again we say thank you and continue to reach out to us.  If there is anyone of us that you need to talk to you can get our phone numbers if you don’t have it.  You can call the secretary up here, Dr. Chamblee, or Dr. K. Edwards.  We ask that whomever you have to call to get what you need so that your child is not left; whether it be meals, packages, whether it be information, or additional help.  That is what we are here for and unless we get those things we cannot move forward.  Thank you so very much for your support and just know that we are here for you.  Have a wonderful evening.

Chair Taylor stated that with her going last everybody has already said everything, but I just want to say that right now our enrollment as you heard is not where we want it to be.  So I encourage all Board Members, all principals, and all district staff to help recruit our students back.  It is very important that we get our students back.  We need to find out why they are leaving and we need to know these answers, because without the students we lose principals, teachers, and we lose administrative staff.  Therefore, we need to make sure that our enrollment increases.  I am asking and I am begging all of us to please go out there and find out what the problem is.  If you need us to come and help knock on some doors I don’t have a problem with that.  We do it when we want to so let’s do it when we have to, because it is very important.  

Chair Taylor further stated that Board Members we have our Roles and Responsibilities as follows: 

~Policies – Make sure we are keeping up with the policies and that is something we are already doing.

~Board Retreat – We need to come up with a date.  Go ahead and pull your calendars out.

~Some of us attended a walk by Retirement Celebration for an employee who has been here for over 40 years.  I know a couple of people who have worked 40 years in the same school district, but it is not many.  That alone is saying something for Northampton County.  

~Parents if you need something please call.  I know a parent who said she called to the hotline and she could not get her child online.  She went to the School and they could not help her.  So I called Mr. Tyler and I said can I have a number that this young lady can call you at, because I am not going to give out somebody’s phone number, but I am going to make sure that their needs are met.  It just takes a little effort, because that only took five minutes out of my day to do that.  So all I am asking everyone to do is to please try to help.  If you have any concerns, guess what, the problem can’t be solved unless the person knows about it. 

~ I ask parents if you have any concerns with the teachers, go to the principals.  If you have any concerns with the principal, go to the Central Office and don’t go directly to Board Members.  If you want to talk to one Board Member you write a letter to all seven Board Members, because we need to have all of the same information at one time and then we can address it.  I urge people to follow the chain of command, because the first thing I am going to ask you is did you speak to the principal, the teacher, the Superintendent, because you have steps to follow.

~Again, I thank everybody because we have not stopped acknowledging the good things that are happening in Northampton County.  We have some doctorate degrees and we had some retirees so that means people have been here forever so we are still acknowledging, but we have not had the opportunity to acknowledge our students.  They know that we love them and we care about them, because guess what, Dr. Chamblee fought as 

Ms. Dunn said to get those yellow school buses back on the highway.  Therefore, we re acknowledging them that way, because we want to make sure that they are fed so that their minds can be free to focus on their school word.  With that being said, let us see if we can get a date for a Board Retreat at this time.

Mr. Burnette informed Chair Taylor that before we move on he would like to put a motion out on the floor.  It is the same motion that I made at the last Board Meeting to be able to look at the attorney options and I believe that Dr. K. Edwards gave us three.

I make a motion that this Board be able to look at those three attorney firms and be able to make a decision.

Chair Taylor informed Mr. Burnette that the motion would have to be added to the agenda.  

Attorney Malone stated that he can add that motion, but you will need to amend the agenda.

Mr. Burnette made a motion, Seconded by Ms. Scott to amend the agenda to add the approval to review of Educational Law Firm Options.  The motion to add the approval to review Education Law Firm Options to the agenda by a vote of 3-4.  Mr. Tony Burnett, Ms. Theresa Scott and Ms. Josephine Dunn voted for the motion and Ms. Lucy Edwards, Ms. Barbara Stephenson, Dr. Marjorie Edwards, and Ms. Rhonda Taylor voted against the motion.

Mr. Burnette informed Chair Taylor that he would like to add this to the record.  From this point going forward just know that I will make that motion and you can add that to an addendum to each meeting.  I plan to add that agenda item to each Board Meeting.

Dr. M. Edwards stated that she wanted to remind the public to please do not forget to do your Census, because we will lose so much money and our County is such a poor County.  It is easy and quick and we will lose so much money from our area if we don’t fill out your Census.  Also, certainly we are in line to vote on November 3rd.  I just want to add those two things because it is certainly on people’s minds.  It is all across the TV and radio that we need to be engaged so that we don’t get left behind.

Chair Taylor asked the Board if they wanted to schedule the Board Retreat in September or October.  

Dr. M. Edwards stated that Dr. Chamblee will be gone next week and so will I.  There will not be anything for me until October.

Ms. Stephenson asked is it going to be a one-day or two-day Retreat?

Chair Taylor responded to Ms. Stephenson that it will be for one day.  It is up to you all, because I am only one person.  You can make it a one-day and a day and a half.

Dr. M. Edwards asked where are we going to have it.  Can we have it at the Wellness Center?  

Chair Taylor responded that she was sure we can get it, but we will have to ask.

Ms. L. Edwards informed the Board that the Law Conference falls on October 7-9th.

Chair Taylor suggested October 6th if you want to have it prior to the next Board Meeting, because that is on October 12th.  Ms. Harris have you registered anyone yet for the Law Conference.

Ms. Harris responded to Chair Taylor that she has not, but she is waiting on everyone to let her know if they plan to participate.

Ms. Dunn asked if one of the things that this Retreat is for to work on the goals is that right.

Chair Taylor responded to Ms. Dunn no, because that does not take long.  Dr. Chamblee is going to give us her goals probably on the night of the Board Meeting and then you will add to her goals that night.  What do you all think about meeting on September 29th for the Retreat?  What time do you want to meet?  

Ms. Dunn informed the Board that we can’t meet after October 15th, because the Wellness Center is going to be used for Early Voting and that starts on the 15th.

Chair Taylor informed the Board Member that work that if they can’t come for the whole time, they can call in or come in later when you get the opportunity.

Ms. Dunn further stated that it will probably be better to go ahead and get it out of the way, because they are going to need some set up time at the Wellness Center.  So we may as well do it that first week.

Chair Taylor informed the Board that she would check on the DSS building as well.

Dr. M. Edwards asked Dr. Chamblee if she will be available on October 6th?

Dr. Chamblee responded to Dr. M. Edwards that she is available.

Chair Taylor asked Dr. K. Edwards if he is available?

Dr. K. Edwards responded to Chair Taylor that he is available.

Chair Taylor informed the Board that they will look at scheduling the Board Retreat on October 6, 2020 at 8:30 a.m. at the Wellness Center or the Department of Social Services.  We will let you know which building we can get and if there are any items that you want on the Retreat Agenda please send it to Dr. Chamblee.  

Ms. Dunn asked Chair Taylor if there is a way that the Board can go out to Northampton-East prior to the Board Retreat?

Dr. Chamblee shared the following dates that she is available:  Tuesday or Wednesday, September 28th or 29th or Friday, October 2nd.

It was the consensus of the Board to schedule the Walkthrough for Northampton-East and possibly some other schools on Wednesday, September 29th beginning at 8:30 a.m.

Chair Taylor informed the Board that as you know we have some trainings coming up.  The Virtual N.C. Black Caucus Conference is scheduled for Thursday, October 1st from 1:00-4:00 p.m.  Chair Taylor informed the Board that if they cannot come to the Board Room they could view it from home.  Also is there anyone who wants to participate in the Virtual Fall Law Conference scheduled for October 7-9th?  It is not mandatory that you come to the Board Room.  You can always log in to your personal device.  Also, anytime there is a training coming up you just need to let Ms. Harris know that you would like for her to register you, because she is the one who schedules everything.
It was a consensus that all Board Members would participate in the Virtual N.C. Black Caucus Conference and the Virtual Fall Law Conference.
Break:  The Board did not take a five-minute break.

Consent Agenda.

Ms. Scott made a motion, Seconded by Ms. Dunn to approve the closed session minutes for (July 1, 2020, July 13, 2020, July 22, 2020, July 30, 2020, August 10, 2020 & August 24, 2020) and the virtual regular minutes for (August 10, 2020).  The virtual special minutes for (August 24, 2020) were deleted from the agenda.  The motion passed by a 
7-0 vote.

Northampton County Schools 2019-2020 Title I (PRC) 050 Award Letter.  Dr. Chamblee informed the Board that they will see attached in BoardDocs a letter from the State for over $1.2 million dollars for Title I.  If you have any questions, Mr. Chris Butler is on standby also to talk about anything that you need to know about Title I.  These funds are necessary and very important.  We were happy that we were awarded these funds so that we can support what principals of the schools put in their School Improvement Plans and to support our students in Reading and Mathematics.
Dr. M. Edwards made a motion, Seconded by Ms. Stephenson to accept the award for the Northampton County Schools 2019-2020 Title I (PRC) 050 Award Letter in the amount of $1,297.214.00.  The motion passed by a 7-0 vote. 
Special PLS July 2020 Update – Waive 1st Reading.  Ms. Lucy Edwards stated that the Policy Committee met and consisting of Ms. Barbara Stephenson, Ms. Josephine Dunn, and Dr. Marjorie Edwards who are on the Policy Committee. The Policy Committee recommends the waiving of first reading and the approval of the policies listed below as outlined in the memo of the Special PLS Update:  July 2020 Legislative and Other Policy Updates and as you have them in BoardDocs.  As I stated before, the Policy Committee has met and reviewed all of these policies.
Recommended Policies for Approval:

1710/4020/7230 (New) – Discrimination and Harassment Prohibited by Federal Law 

1720/4030/7235 (New) – Title IX Nondiscrimination on the Basis of Sex 

1725/4035/7236 (New) – Title IX Sexual Harassment – Prohibited Conduct and Reporting Process 

1725/4035/7236-R – Title IX Sexual Harassment - Definitions

1726/4036/7237 (New) – Title IX Sexual Harassment Grievance Process

1730/4022/7231 – Nondiscrimination on the Basis of Disabilities

4040/7310 – Staff-Student Relations

4329/7311/ (New) – Bullying and Harassing Behavior Prohibited

4331 – Assaults and Threats

4340 – School-Level Investigations

7232 (New) – Discrimination and Harassment in the Workplace

Ms. L. Edwards made a motion, Seconded by Ms. Dunn to approve to waive the first reading and approve the policies listed above.  The motion passed by a 7-0 vote.  
Central Elementary Property Update.  Dr. Kelvin Edwards informed that Board that he has passed out the Resolution and the Agreement in reference to the property that the Board voted upon in the amount of $33,200 for 10.1 acres adjacent to Central Elementary School to be used for housing.  

Dr. M. Edwards made a motion, Seconded by Ms. Scott to approve the Resolution as described and looked over by our attorney and if everything is in order to sell to the Northampton County Board of Commissioners to be used for housing to enhance Northampton County.  The motion passed by a 7-0 vote.  
Dr. M. Edwards made a motion, Seconded by Ms. Dunn to approve the Contract between the Northampton County Board of Education and the Northampton County Board of County Commissioners for the sale of the property in the amount of $33,200, which is the tax value of the property.  The motion passed by a 7-0 vote.  
Personnel.

Ms. L. Edwards made a motion, Seconded by Ms. Scott  to approve the following personnel report as presented and amended.  The motion passed by a 7-0 vote.  

Certified Elections

Lacara Ramsey, 3rd Grade Teacher, Central Elementary School, 9/3/20
Maxine Reese, Exceptional Children Teacher, Central Elementary, 10/15/20
Shenoah Howard, 6th/7th Grade Science Teacher, Conway Middle School, 8/11/20

Alisa Jackson-Williams, 6th/7th Grade Social Studies Teacher, Conway Middle School, 9/7/20

Mary Ann Cipriano, Exceptional Children Teacher, Gaston Elementary School, 10/5/20

George W. Holley, Exceptional Children Teacher, Gaston Middle School, 8/31/20

Phebe Eley, Assistant Principal, Central Elementary School, 10/14/20

Ashley Banks, Health & PE, Northampton County High School, 9/15/20

Classified Elections:

Latoya Justus, Custodian, Conway Middle School, 8/26/20

Joshua Vinson, Maintenance (Licensed Electrician), Central Services, 9/28/20

Resignations/Retirements:

Derrick Hale, Math Teacher, Northampton County High School, 8/11/20
Bri`Yahn Ritchie, Band Teacher, Northampton County High School/Gaston Middle School, 10/9/20
Derrick Sykes, Custodian/Maintenance, Conway Middle School, 9/10/20
Annabel Bello, Exceptional Children Teacher, Gaston Middle School, 8/19/20

Charles White, Exceptional Children Teacher, Central Elementary School, 9/11/20

Shirley Acree, Child Nutrition Assistant (Retirement), Gaston Elementary School, 8/31/20

Margaret Bunch, Kindergarten Teacher, Gaston Elementary School, 10/9/20

Lucille Deloatch, Child Nutrition Manager (Retirement), Willis Hare Elementary School, 6/30/20

Angela Whitaker, Pre-K Teacher (Retirement), Willis Hare Elementary School, 9/30/20

DeCater Cherry, Maintenance & Warehouse (Retirement), Central Services, 11/30/20

Tara Medlin, School Nurse, Northampton County High School/Central Services, 10/8/20

Administrative Transfers – (For Information):
Chalsea Purnell from 1st Grade Exceptional Children Teacher Assistatnt at Gaston Elementary School to Exceptional Children Teacher Assistant at Northampton County High School, 8/25/20
Jackie Manley from Exceptional Children Teacher Assistant at Northampton County High School to Exceptional Children Teacher Assistant at Gaston Middle School, 8/25/20

Dejah Roberts from PE at Northampton County High School to PE at Gaston Middle School, 9/24/20

Administrative Transfers – (For Action):

K J Whitfield from Teacher Assistant at Northampton County High School to Full Time Sub Math Teacher at Northampton County High School, 8/21/20

Vivian Perry from Media Assistant at Willis Hare Elementary School to 1st Grade Teacher Assistant at Willis Hare Elementary School, 8/25/20

Johnny Ruffin from Behavior Specialist at Central Elementary School to Behavior Liaison at Central Elementary School, 8/25/20

Additional Assignments – (For Action):

Millicent Winstead, Additional month of employment, changed to 11 months, Northampton County High School, 8/24/20

Substitutes/Volunteers – (For Action):

Diana Warren, Volunteer, Conway Middle School, 9/15/20

Dr. M. Edwards made a motion, Seconded by Ms. Scott to amend the agenda to add Info Handler – Medicaid Exceptional Children Services to the Board Agenda.  The motion passed by a 7-0 vote.  
Info Handler – Medicaid Exceptional Children Services.  Ms. Scott made a motion, Seconded by Dr. M. Edwards to approve the Info Handler Contract pending approval of changes by the Superintendent and the Board Attorney.  The motion passed by a 7-0 vote.  
Adjournment.  Dr. M. Edwards made a motion, Seconded by Mr. Burnette to adjourn the Board Meeting.  The motion passed by a 7-0 vote.  The Board adjourned the meeting at 7:40 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

___________________________________

Dr. Pamela Chamblee, Superintendent 
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